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Lindley Elementary
Auditorium Renovation
If you’ve been at school lately, you’ve probably noticed the 
smell of fresh paint. The renovations of the historic Lindley 
Auditorium are approaching the final stages. GCS mainte-
nance crews have been busy patching plaster and painting 
the walls and ceiling. New sound panels and curtains are be-
ing made, and historical photographs are being transformed 
onto canvas prints for the walls. New equipment, which will 
be debuted at the General PTA meeting on Feb. 14 at 6pm, 
will improve the sound quality in the auditorium. During the 
spring, we’ll invite the community for an Open House to 
see the improvements we’ve made, thanks to the support 
of the Lindley PTA, community donors and businesses, and 
students/families.
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Updates from Lindley Elementary
Did you know?? Lindley Elementary was built in 1928, making it the second oldest school in 
Guilford County!  Lindley Park is fortunate to have such a wonderful school in the middle of the 
neighborhood. With so many invested families, it is truly a “neighborhood” school.  One of the 
best ways to keep a neighborhood school strong is for the neighborhood to be involved! There 
are many ways you can be involved at Lindley, even if you don’t have children who attend, such 
as by volunteering or supporting programs. Here are some things going and ways to plug in: 
 
The Garden - The Lindley Garden has become a special place for Lindley students to grow and 
eat their own vegetables and fruits. Digging for sweet potatoes or tasting fresh peas off the vine 
is a unique opportunity for many! Look for late spring/summer farmers markets on campus 
and possibly a booth at the Curb Market. Neighbors are welcome to visit the garden, but please 
leave the vegetables so students can enjoy the fruits of their labors!
 
Gifts of Generosity - Through an anonymous donor, students at Lindley will have the opportu-
nity to select a charity and be “donors” by making a contribution as a class. It is a meaningful 
experience for all children to work together to decide as a group which charity to support and 
creatively come up with ways to increase their contributions! 
 
Support Lindley! If you would like to support any of the above projects or Lindley programs in 
general, you can make tax-deductible contributions to the Lindley Elementary PTA anytime, or 
support our annual Fun Run, held in the fall of each year. 
 
There are two other ways you can easily support Lindley through your regular shopping! Link 
your Harris Teeter VIC card to Lindley (#2872) and clip Box Tops for Education on participat-
ing brands (General Mills, Pillsbury, Betty Crocker, etc.). Drop off box tops anytime at the office 
on Northridge Street. Each one is worth $0.10 for our school, so this adds up! Last year, Harris 
Teeter added $700 to our PTA budget and box tops added $500, so if we get the neighborhood 
involved, this could mean even more funds for the school! 
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“Friend”  
Lindley Park
If you’re a Facebook 
fan, join the 935 
others who have 
“friended” the neigh-
borhood through the 
page, “Lindley Park—
Greensboro, NC.” It’s 
a quick and easy way 
to post a note, ask a 
question, and share 
photos.

LP ITEMS FOR SALE

• Lindley Park 
T-Shirts ($15)
• History of LP 
books ($12)
•Bumper Stickers 
($3)

All items are sold 
at Bestway, with 
the t shirt proudly 
displayed at the front 
of the store!

Thanks to Our 
Supporters
Listed on page 12 of the Columns are 
members of the LPNA that made a financial 
contribution to our Association. With that 
support we were able to sponsor the Easter 
Egg Hunt, Spring Fling, Fall Fest and Luminar-
ies as well as support our web site. Thank 
you! Also, thanks to the advertisers in the 
Columns we were able to continue publish-
ing. The Columns cost around $585.00 per 
issue to print 1250 copies.
We need to support those that advertise. A 
huge thank you goes to the unheralded folks 
that deliver the newsletter to every door. It 
is the neighborly involvement that makes 
Lindley Park so great.

Happy 2012 from the Lindley Park Neighborhood Association!  
Especially for our new neighbors, I thought I would take this 
opportunity to clarify who (or what) we are.  In summary, the 
purpose of the Association shall be to advocate and support those 
things that are beneficial to us as a residential neighborhood 
and oppose those things that are detrimental.  Our members are 
those who are eighteen or older, live and/or own property in our 
neighborhood, and embrace, support, and subscribe to the stated 
purpose of the Association.  We do not collect dues, but derive 
financial support from voluntary contributions.  So if you are 
reading this newsletter, you probably are a member!  We are not 
a home owners association, but rather adhere to ordinances set 
by the City of Greensboro. I received more emails last year about 
overgrown lawns than anything else, so if the grass in the yard 
next door is three feet tall, call the City at 373-2489.  In due time, 
they will cut the grass and send a bill to the property owner.  Do-
nations and newsletter advertising revenue pay for special events 
in the neighborhood like Spring Fling and Fall Fest, and neighbor-
hood improvements on occasion.  We pay particular attention to 
neighborhood rezoning requests, and try to work with developers 
to ensure their plans are a good fit for Lindley Park.  We all know 
what a great neighborhood this is, and want to keep it that way!  
Want to get involved?  Attend one of our meetings.  Check out all 
the committees listed in the newsletter.  Come to a social event, 
like the Easter Egg hunt.  Send in a donation.  Write an article for 
the newsletter.  Or just send an email to lpnagso@gmail.com , 
let me know your area of interest.  I hope to hear from your soon.  
And don’t forget to support our local businesses!

by Lauren Smith
From the Chair

Lindley Park Columns is available at a 
number of local businesses. Stop by one 
of these shops and grab a copy.

Bestway  - Walker Ave.
Gene’s Barber Shop – Spring Garden St.
Lindley Rec Center – Springwood Dr.
Sisters Jewelry & Gifts – Tate St.
Tate St. Coffee House – Tate St.

Need an extra copy?
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GUY  P.  HARTY  PLUMBING

336-549-3440
336-856-9640

Licensed • Bonded • Insured

"Specializing in Older Faucets & Fixtures!"

 




 
For exceptional Service, Knowledge,  

Integrity and Results—please give me a call. 

Patti Eckard, REALTOR® CRS, GRI, SRES 
RE/MAX REALTY CONSULTANTS 
2621 Beechwood St. 
Tel: 339-5927 
Email: Patti.Eckard@gmail.com 
Website: www.PattiEckard.com 

These increases were due in part to size and 
style of the homes sold. More period styles 
like bungalows, Cape Cod and Tudor style 
homes were clear favorites. But, most 3 bed-
rooms, 2 full bath homes no matter
the age or style got a lot of attention if these 
homes were priced right and in good condi-
tion. In the end, homebuyers were able to 
net 96.5% of their list price. Please remem-
ber that these figures are averages. Not 
all houses sold for 96.5% of the list price. 
Unfortunately, Lindley Park was not immune 
to foreclosures. Several foreclosed properties 
sold in our neighborhood during 2011.

While 2012 is getting off to another cautious 
start, newly listed houses in Lindley Park are 
starting to sprout up on the market just like 
spring flowers. In turn, prospective buyers 
are checking out Open Houses, real estate 
websites and talking with current Lindley 
Park homeowners to find out what might be 
coming on the market. 2012 will also bring 
new property values set by the Guilford 
County tax department. Last time a reevalua-
tion occurred was 2004. It will be interesting 
to see how our neighborhood fares during 
this challenging economic time.

As the weather warms, flowers start to 
bloom – Lindley Park will be at its best. So, 
if you are thinking about putting your house 
on the market – use this slower time wisely. 
Get your house ready. Consider a pre-listing 
home inspection to make sure your home 
does not have any hidden problems. Work on 
your curb appeal. Freshen up the inside with 
paint.

Lindley Park will always continue to be a 
sought after destination for many prospec-
tive homeowners. Besides the obvious– tree 
lined streets, the Park, sidewalks, walking dis-
tance to restaurants, stores and an elemen-
tary school, we have so much more.
Note: Information compiled from the Greens-
boro Housing Report, 2011 by Jud & Associ-
ates and the Triad Multiple Listing Service.

Each year, as I review the home sales data for our neighborhood, and think back over the previ-
ous 12 months I am always surprised how well we do – despite the economy, and despite the 
media saying home sales and values are down. Yes, 2011 did turn out to be another very chal-
lenging year for home sales. Fewer buyers were out shopping for houses.
And, due to a larger inventory across the City, these buyers could afford to be picky. The out-
come in Greensboro, on average, was houses stayed on the market longer, prospective sellers 
had to do more to attract buyers and had to tighten up their list prices. In our own 27403 zip 
code, 146 houses sold. The average price was $149,394. The sale price percentage to list price 
was 93.2%.Days on market (DOM) was 143.9 days.
But, as you will see from the table, Lindley Park did a little bit better in 2011. While fewer houses 
sold in the neighborhood last year, the average sale price went up a little over 1 .5%. And, the 
average close price per square foot went up by $2.00 per square foot.

by Patti Eckard, REALTOR®, CRS, GRI, SRES®
Lindley Park Home Sales
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Lindley Park
Garden Club!

It costs Lindley Park Neighborhood Association $210 to keep 3 dog-bag stations stocked with 
dog-bags. That’s $.14 per bag.

The intention is to supplement dog owners with a bag if they forget to carry one. We have 
many “plastic bag” options that could serve as a cleanup bag: newspaper, produce or shopping 
bags.

Please consider taking only the bags you need for your current walk, not several at a time. 
Often, the bags are gone in several days, an unnecessary expense for all of us.

Attention Dog Owners
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by Alice Beecher

Come share your experiences, successes 
and failures growing vegetables, fruits or 
flowers in your yard and/or learn more 
about what you can do, even if you have 
never grown anything before! 

The Lindley Park Garden Club will meet the 
first Saturday of each month to share ideas 
and learn new ways of growing, including 
how you can grow things in a small space, 
even if you are renting!

Next meeting – Saturday, March 3rd, 
1:00-2:30pm at the garden at Lindley 
Elementary.
We will discuss cool season planting, pre-
paring seeds and children and gardens. In 
case of bad weather, look for an announce-
ment by the neighborhood listserve.

If you have questions, please contact Ste-
phen Johnson (sjohnson@rpm-data.com) 
or Palmer McIntyre (mcintyrepalmer@
gmail.com) 

by Palmer McIntyre

Nobody has to remind you how expensive things have become in today’s economy.  Rent, 
house payments, car payments, groceries and –oh yes- entertainment.  An evening out for 
you and your family can easily put a considerable dent in your pocketbook.  A movie and 
popcorn or an event at the Coliseum plus parking can easily equal your monthly electric bill.  
But, alas, there is an alternative!

On the last Friday night of every month, The Lindley Park Baptist Church, 4010 Walker 
Ave., conducts an evening of entertainment in the fellowship hall.  This event can best be 
described as a variety show.  Beginning at 7:00 p. m. and continuing for about 2 hours, 
members of our church and guests give a multeity of performances ranging from musical 
interludes to stand up comedy.

The master of ceremonies, Jordan Hart, is a talented musician, quick witted and glib 
tongued young man who will keep you chuckling the whole night through.  Performers are 
members of our church and others who wish to display their talents to an appreciative audi-
ence.

So, instead of spending a Friday night in melancholia, come join us for a frolicking good time 
filled to the brim with good, clean family entertainment that you will be talking about the 
next day.  The entertainment is free.  The refreshments are free.  And yes, even the parking 
is free.  We do, however, accept donations, on a voluntary basis, for non-church charities like 
the American Red Cross, the Salvation Army, and the Urban ministries.

Looking forward to seeing you at “That Friday Night Thing.”  And, oh yes, did I mention that 
it is FREE.

That Friday Night Thing
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Giving You a Change of Space! 

 
Residential Interior Painting 

 

Owner always on site! 
 

Call Anita or Sharon 
336-509-1031 

theladies@anewviewpaint.com 

The Lindley Elementary Garden will soon be in full production as spring approaches! March 5-9 
is our designated Planting Week, when classes will plant peas, lettuce, spinach, broccoli and 
other spring crops in the garden and seed trays.  We will also have a visit from Vern Switzer, 
a farmer and au¬thor of children’s books. Look for on-cam¬pus Farmers Markets later in the 
spring!

The fall garden was busy too! Several classes planted cool weather crops, like lettuce, beets, 
spinach, kale, cabbage and broccoli. Kindergartners stamped with okra to make garden “quilts”,  
counted okra seeds, and learned about their senses as they tasted, smelled and touched items 
in the garden. Some second graders picked salad and others made a garden salsa. Many classes 
had the oppor¬tunity to eat fresh salad in December! The Greensboro Children’s Museum 
worked with several classes to do garden-related activities in pre-K, Mrs. Riley’s 2nd grade class, 
and ACES (K-2). Have questions or want to get involved? Everyone is welcome! Contact Palmer 
McIntyre at mc¬intyrepalmer@gmail.com or 854-4080.

Lindley Elementary Garden News
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Screen Printing
Custom Apparel

Design

336.543.3737
LuckyDogPawprints.com

“Let us get
 our paws
  on you.”

As surely as the swallows return to Capistrano and the daffodils 
bloom in the spring, the Lindley Park Baptist Church spring yard 
sale will be held on Saturday, April, 21st.  This yard sale has become 
known in certain circles as the mother of all church yard sales and 
this one promises to be nothing less than spectacular!  So, save the 
date and don’t be late; it starts at 8 (a. m).  

Items offered for sale include kitchen pots, pans and utensils, ap-
pliances, clothing, furniture, electronics, photography equipment, 
toys, Christmas decorations, tools, china and glassware, silver, 
copper and brass items, pictures, picture frames, books, tapes and 
records, exercise equipment, craft items, office items and way on 
too many other items to mention.  

Money derived from this yard sale is used to sponsor our youth 
activities and mission trips.  If you have any item(s) to donate for 
the yard sale, contact the church office at 292-5761 to arrange a 
drop-off at Lindley Park Baptist Church, 4010 Walker Ave.

Remember!  April 21st at 8 a. m.  Entrance is on the east side of 
the building.  For those who get up late, food items are sold on the 
premises.

by Jack Almon

Attention: 
Yard Sale Aficionados
(and others)

We would love to have you participate in the Columns by submitting 
articles you feel would be interesting or beneficial to the neighbor-
hood.  We would love to have submissions from your kids also 
(artwork, writing, photos, etc.).  Do you have a neighbor with an 
interesting story to tell?  Do you have neighbors that are new to the 
area? Write us about it.  We are always interested in any history of 
the neighborhood that you may know about or have a connection to.

What makes this neighborhood great is the strong sense of com-
munity and the diversity of our residents.  The Columns serves as 
glue to connect us to one another.  It is one of the reasons we are the 
envy of other in-town neighborhoods!

Please send all submissions to roobait@msn.com.  Keep in mind that 
the newsletter is published about every other month with deadlines 
on (or about) the 1st of Feb., April, June, Aug., Oct. and Dec.

Thanks for making LP great!

Ideas for the Newsletter

Your contributions help sponsor our wonderful neighborhood events, 
such as the Easter Egg Hunt, Spring Fling, Fall Fest and Holiday 
Luminaries. For only $15 a year, you can help make our neighborhood 
association the best it can be! Please fill in the contribution form on 
the last page of this newsletter.

Please Support LPNA!
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Who are you, and tell me a little about yourself.
How flattering to be interviewed, let me introduce myself!   My name is Marvin, I 
am a five year old Schipperke.  My ancestors hunted rats on Belgium river boats and 
were trained to nip at the heels of horses pulling the barges.   I am an excellent watch 
dog but try to be considerate of my neighbors and don’t bark excessively.  Like all 
Schipperkes, I have thick black hair, no tail, and a nicely pointed snout.  I weigh in at a 
perfectly average 20 pounds and stand 25” high.  I’m a very strong dog for my size.

What are your hobbies? 
I get hot in the summer, so I like to wade in my pool.   When it’s really hot, I like to just 
stand there, close my eyes, and meditate.  When the weather is cooler, I like to lay on 
the patio or deck on my belly (My owner calls that the “frog-dog” pose). I’m always 
ready for a game of fetch, especially with my squeaky toys and just about anything 
that can be thrown.  I love grilled meat, so outdoor cooking is a hobby.  And I like play-
ing with my cat brother…when he lets me.

Do you like being a Schipperke?
Certainly, you don’t come across a Schipperke every day!  I’m glad to be unusual, but 
there are more of us around than you think.  Our mail carrier owns Schipperkes.  I do 
wish I were a little taller, I’d like to meet more people at eye level.  But it’s a good life; 
I’m not too big, nor too small, but just right!

Is there anything you’d like to tell your owner?
Well, she takes great care of me that’s for sure.  She went all the way to Alabama to 
rescue me.  And I love Lindley Park, it’s beautiful here with great places to walk.   I 
don’t want to complain, but I wish she would brush my teeth more often.  I’m very 
particular about my teeth.  People judge you by your smile, and I want to make a good 
impression.

Meet a Pet: Marvin the Schipperke
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Worship with us
Sundays at 11 a.m.

Gathering to worship ...
      Departing to serve.

Lindley Park Baptist Church

Lindley Park 7th 
Annual Yard Sale

Do you need to clean out the garage, attic 
and spare room but don’t know what to do 
with your stuff? Join in the neighborhood Yard 
Sale! All you have to is set up your sale table 
in front of your house—and sell your stuff! 
If you don’t have enough to sell, then ask a 
neighbor to join in with you. And, if you make 
a profit, we hope you will consider making a 
donation to the Lindley Park Neighborhood 
Association. Contributions help pay for social 
events and activities in the neighborhood.

The Yard Sale is sponsored by Patti Eckard of 
REMAX REALTY CONSULTANTS. It will be 
promoted in the News Record, FACEBOOK, 
and the Lindley Park website prior to the 
event. Directional signs and flyers listing all 
of the locations will be provide to you. This 
is a great way to get rid of your stuff, make a 
little money, contribute to the neighborhood 
association and meet some of your neighbors. 
For now, all I need is your name, address, 
telephone number and/or email address. 
Deadline to reserve your spot is April 20. 
Contact Patti Eckard, Patti.Eckard@gmail.com 
or by home phone 632-1448.

Saturday, April 28th, 2012, 8am - until

Man’s best friend is battling one of man’s worst enemies -- obesity. Up to 40% of dogs in the U.S. weigh too much. Like people, overweight 
dogs are at risk for health problems, from arthritis to heart disease. This is one challenge you and your pet can face together. Research suggests 
people who exercise with their dogs are more likely to stick to a fitness program. The key is finding activities you both enjoy.

Walking
Brisk walking is an ideal exercise for human and hound. The benefits include a stronger heart, lower blood pressure, more energy, denser bones, 
and a lower risk of depression. In dogs, regular walks can also reduce common behavior problems.   A trip to the vet for your dog and a doctor’s 
checkup for you is recommended before starting an exercise program.

Jogging
Not all dogs are built to jog. Greyhounds, for example, are pros at short-distance sprinting, but can become fatigued during long-distance runs. 
If you want to jog with your dog, choose a breed that is suited to distance-running, such as a Labrador. Wait until your pup is full grown and then 
gradually build up to a 30-minute excursion. This should include five minutes of warm-up, 20 minutes of jogging, and five minutes of cooldown. 
Remember that dogs can’t sweat, so avoid the hot times of the day and stop if your dog is lagging behind you.

Agility Training
Agility training is another popular goal-oriented sport. Your dog races through an obstacle course with ladders, hurdles and tunnels, while you 
run alongside offering praise and encouragement. The fast pace provides both of you with an excellent cardiovascular workout, while your dog 
also develops improved coordination. Participate in organized competitions or look for a park with an agility course you can use on your own 
time.

Soccer
If you’re a soccer fanatic, why not make your dog a fan, too? Check your pet supply store for soccer-style exercise balls for dogs. These are made 
of hard plastic and come in different sizes to suit your particular breed. You kick the ball, and your dog tries to pass it back with his nose or paws. 
You can also use a regular soccer ball made for people -- just be careful about kicking the ball directly at your dog’s face or body.

Dogged By Obesity

...continued on page 10
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Fetch
Fetching a ball or favorite toy over and over 
can be great exercise for your dog. But it 
doesn’t do much for you, if you’re just stand-
ing there tossing. Instead, make a game of 
fetch part of your home workout routine. Do 
lunges or abdominal crunches as you throw 
the ball. You might build more muscle by 
throwing a heavy ball, but a soft, lightweight 
toy is safest for your dog’s mouth

Establishing a Routine
Develop a workout routine that’s realistic, 
considering your job schedule and other 
demands on your time. Also consider your 
dog’s needs -- working breeds and juvenile 
dogs usually need a lot of exercise. Start with 
a short-term goal of exercising just five or 
10 minutes every day. Gradually work up to 
30 minutes on most days of the week. Keep 
in mind that deep-chested breeds, such as 
Danes or Doberman pinschers, should not 
exercise right after meals.

Gentle Exercises for Older Dogs
Just because your senior dog moves with a 
slower, stiffer gait then when he was a pup 
doesn’t mean he should stop exercising. 
Senior dogs, especially those with arthritis, 
not only can exercise -- in many cases, they 
should. Exercise helps increase flexibility and 
endurance, strengthens muscles around the 
joints, and can help stave off health problems 
caused by obesity. Exercise also aids bowel 
function, which is especially important in 
older dogs. And, since obesity tends to make 
arthritis worse, any activity that helps your 
dog lose weight could ease his symptoms in 
the long run. Try low-impact exercises, such 
as swimming and moderate walking, with 
your old fellow.

Courtesy of WebMD

Dogged By Obesity
...continued from page 9

Dear Chief Miller,
 
The events of January 31, 2012 will not soon 
be forgotten in Lindley Park.  On behalf of 
the Lindley Park Neighborhood Association, I 
want to thank the Greensboro Police Depart-
ment and the other public safety agencies for 
their quick response, professionalism, and 
bravery.  The situation that day was stressful 
and frightening for many, and we are relieved 
and happy it was resolved in a peaceful man-
ner.  We also are glad that our neighbor is 
getting the help he needs.  Greensboro, and 
Lindley Park, is a great place to live!
 

Sincerely,
Lauren Smith

LPNA Chair

Note to the Chief

The Corner,
back in the day
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Greensboro Neighborhood Congress
The LPNA is a member of the Greensboro Neighborhood Congress (GNC), a citywide 
alliance of neighborhoods. The objective of the GNC is to improve the quality of 
life within the City of Greensboro by addressing issues of citywide importance to 
neighborhoods and by empowering neighborhoods to resolve neighborhood-specific 
concerns. 

Representatives from member groups meet monthly at open meetings. The next 
meeting is March 10, 9-11 a.m. at the Central public library. Our January meeting 
included information about our upcoming property tax revaluations and was sum-
marized in our meeting notes as follows:

Ben Chavis, Guilford County Tax Director, explained what to expect from the County’s 
2012 property tax revaluations, which will be mailed to taxpayers in March 2012. Our 
County has approx. 164,000 residential properties and approx. 44,000 commercial 
properties with a total tax base of approx. $44 billion appraised by thirteen appraisal 
professionals. State law requires county tax revaluations for all real property (land 
and buildings) every 8 years. Property reassessment is intended to determine the 
“most likely price that the property would sell for”. Although property tax rates may 
increase slightly, property tax values may be reduced slightly to reflect currently de-
pressed housing sale values. The combination of current tax rates and tax values sug-
gests that most property owners will not experience extreme tax fluctuation. Newly 
implemented property tax software allows tax appraisers to create more equitable 
appraisals across 2,500 neighborhoods, to track all real property sales across the 
County, to see tax anomalies and correct them, and to create a schedule of tax values 
in which properties are appraised across comparable locations. Every citizen has the 
right of legitimate property tax appeal. Appeal forms are provided with your tax as-
sessment mailing. After this property tax revaluation, your appeal may be elevated to 
the County Board of Equalization and Review. FAQ’s and significant Guilford County 
Tax revaluation information is available at www.co.guilford.nc.us.gov. Click on the Tax 
Department link.

To learn more about the GNC call or email the LPNA’s representative, Susan Taaffe, 
susantaaffe1@gmail.com ,297-0306 or go to the the GNC website at www.gnc-nc.
org. 

March 3	 Lindley Park Garden Club

March 22-23 	 FBC Preschool 
		  Consignment Sale

March 31	 Easter Egg Hunt

April 21		 LP Baptist Church Yard Sale

April 28		 LPNA Yard Sale

May 5th 	 Lindley Park Home 
		  and Garden Tour

May 19	 	 Spring Fling

May 29		 LPNA General Meeting

March 23 & 24
First Baptist Church Preschool

Kids Spring/Summer Clothing & Shoes, 
Toys, Bikes, Games,
Outdoor Equipment, Books, 
Maternity Clothing, Nursery Furniture,
Bedding, Strollers and More

For more information
www.fbcgso.org/consignment_sale
fbcsecondtimearound@gmail.com
Consign • Shop • Volunteer

Sale Hours
Friday, March 23 from 9am – 8pm
Saturday (1/2 Price Day), March 24 from 8am – 1pm

Our Consignors will earn 60% . The other 40% will 
go to the FBC Weekday School Via Scholarship Fund. 
As a thank you, you’re invited to the preview sale on 
March 22 at 6:30pm.

Too busy to consign? Donate directly to us on March 
20 from 9am-1pm. Donations are tax deductible.

Volunteers are invited to the preview sale 
on March 22.

First Baptist Church Preschool Consignment Sale is 
located at 1000 West Friendly Ave. Greensboro, NC

Upcoming Dates

Second Time Around
Consignment Sale
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Lindley Park Neighborhood Association Supporters, 2011
With neighbor support, the association is able to sponsor the annual Easter Egg Hunt, Spring Fling, Fall Fest,  

and Holiday Luminaries. Your contributions also helped launch our Lindley Park Web site.

2012 LPNA CONTRIBUTION FORM
Now’s a good time to make a contribution to your neighborhood association. Please fill out the form and mail it with your check to the address 

listed below. If you’d like to be involved with any of the committees, or activities, please check your preference. 

Name(s):_ ______________________________________________________________    	 Address:_____________________________________________

Email:_ _________________________________________________________________    	 Home Phone:_________________________________________

PLEASE CHECK YOUR INTEREST(s):

q Environmental Issues     q FUN-raising    q Park Preservation     q Website     q PublicSafety/Public Words (speeding, burglary, sidewalks, etc)

q Zoning Issues    q Neighborhood Loing-Range Plan    q Social Activities (spring, fall events & Christmas Luminaries)

q Newsletter Volunteer — help distribute in your area

$$ household contribution enclosed ($15 suggested) $_________ Date:___________

Please make checks payable to LPNA and mail to: LPNA c/o Shawn McGovern, 2613 Beechwood St., Greensboro, NC 27403
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Bill & Patti Eckard
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Mary Ann & David Murray
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David & Jane Byrd

Tim, Theresa & Chris Byrd

Mrs. Porter Gibson

Susan Taaffe & Henry Rudisill

Dyan Arkin & Ken Snowden

Lauren Smith

Nancy Schmidt

Stephen Johnson & Marnie Thomp-
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Arch & Virginia Nash

Wendy Helton

Azalea Yow
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Phillip & Dana Gorham

Joann Davis
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Ron & Theresa Miller
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Robert McGraw
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District Map


